

6 September 2023,

Dear Parents and Carers

I am writing to the families of all Year 11 students at Midhurst Rother College today to introduce myself and invite you to our **Year 11 Information evening in College at 6pm next Tuesday, 12 September**.

We look forward to seeing students and parents in the College theatre for a presentation of approximately forty minutes. Year 11 differs greatly from Years 7-10 in terms of expectations of and demands on students, so it important to attend this event, even if you have attended previous Information Evenings in past years. We will give a timeline, overview and useful information about what to expect during this crucial academic year. Working with parents and carers is very important to us at MRC. Together we can ensure that your son or daughter is challenged to do their best and fulfil their potential next summer. As Assistant Principal with responsibility for raising standards, helping Year 11 students succeed academically is my top priority. I work closely with Mrs Silverthorne and Ms Owoh to ensure students' well-being is also cared for whilst each child is encouraged to work hard and make great progress.

We have been delighted with the GCSE results at MRC this summer and we have high hopes for the class of 2024. The students have impressed us so far with their positive start today. We look forward to seeing you next Tuesday evening but do not hesitate to contact us by email in the meantime (fiona.lunskey@mrc-academy.org) if you have questions or concerns about your child.

Yours sincerely

Mrs F Lunskey

Assistant Principal Raising Standards

www.mrc-academy.org